Friends of the Wescott Library

Meeting Minutes 

November 8, 2021
The Friends of the Wescott Library is …dedicated to the assistance of the Wescott Branch of the Dakota County Library System in its mission to support lifelong learning for county residents of all ages.

Call to Order:  6:33 pm    via ZOOM
Members Present

John Elliott, Karen Gauthier, Julie Mulligan, Nancy Lamers, Mandi Lancette, Ann Dixon, Connie Powell, Kay Wernecke
Members Not Present 

Robin Jones
Wescott Library Liaison

Amanda Feist, Branch Manager
Guests

---
Secretary Report – Nancy Lamers
The motion made by Kay, seconded by Karen, to approve September 13, 2021, minutes was unanimously approved.  
Treasurer Report – Julie Mulligan
Current budget 

Balance on Hand as of 9/13/2021:
$ 41,104.53




Current Income:



$       5,850.96
Current Expenses:



$          664.08      


Less allocated funds:



$   (15,332.92) 

Current available funds 11/08/21:  
$ 30,968.49
The motion made by Nancy, seconded by Kay, to approve Treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.
 Book Sale revenue:
Fall 2021
 $5,368.96
Fall 2019
 $7,602.55         

Spring 2019
 $7,026.67

Fall 2018 
 $7,544.11

Spring 2018
 $8,694.82
Membership, Marketing Report – Karen Gauthier       





           
         Nov    Jan


May



                       2021     2022   Feb    Mar   April    2022
	Individual member
	  50
	
	
	
	
	

	Family Members
	    5
	
	
	
	
	

	Sponsor/Patron
	    0
	
	
	
	
	

	Students
	    2
	
	
	
	
	

	Total members 
	  57
	
	
	
	
	


Working with John on PayPal data.
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Book Sale – Kay Wernecke
· There were fewer book sellers at the Fall sale.

· The left over books/materials were donated to Better World Books.
Wescott Branch Report – Amanda Feist
Amanda’s update: 
· iLab equipment usage has slowed a little since summer, but we are seeing a wider variety of equipment in use, especially with the audio and video production areas open again; 159 reservations with 205 customers.

· Wescott Library continues to have the highest materials circulation of Dakota County Library branches, with 64,098 items checked out in September, which is 17% more than were checked out in September 2020, but less than our busier summer checkout period.  
We continue to see fewer numbers of people in the building than before 2020, settling about 15,000 per month for the last 4 months. We anticipate that when we are able to resume in-person storytimes, this will change. 

· We added an in-house Chromebook Kit for customers who need a computer with a microphone and camera. This has been helpful for people who use our study rooms for job interviews, virtual meetings, and medical appointments. Our recently upgraded fax machine accepts credit cards.
· The Teen Advisory Group plans school year activities including book displays, creating scavenger hunts for children, and assisting with programs, such as Book Bingo. A new wire frame art display in the teen area, features small paintings from TAG members Taylor, Sneha, Rachel, and Jacey. These were done as one of the weekly TAG projects during the summer. This was suggested by the teens.  We plan to partner with the Eagan Community Foundation to present a scholarship workshop this winter.

· Planning is underway for the 2022 Summer Discovery  program; hopefully that will include giving books to participants at the start of the summer.
· Tom Jorgenson from Wescott Library has published an article in the latest issue of YALS, the official journal of YALSA. YALS is published four times a year by the American Library Association. 

This season’s issue spotlights the topic of race and racism and its impact and implications for libraries. The articles selected share impactful stories, important research and best practices from the field of young adult librarianship. Tom’s article entitled Creating an Inclusive Volunteer Program: Sharing Power with Youth, Dismantling White Supremacy, and Building Cultural Responsiveness (p. 32-37) is featured on the front cover of the issue. It shares his experience, reflections, and recommendations about cultivating equitable practices for teen volunteer programs based on his work at Wescott Library. 

· The Library was well-represented at the recent Minnesota Library Association Virtual Conference, with both Amanda Feist and Tom Jorgenson presenting sessions. 

Old Business – John Elliott
None
New Business – John Elliott

The motion made by Karen, seconded by Kay, to approve $900.00 for six Book Group in a Bag kits was unanimously approved.
Meeting Adjourned:  7:10 pm 




Next Meeting:  January 10, 2022
Board Meeting Dates: 

2021: September 13, November 8 

2022: January 10, March 14, Annual Meeting May 9
Book Sale Dates

2022: Tentatively April 3-4 set-up, April 6–10 sale; October 2-3 set up, October 5-9 sale
Friends of the Wescott Library

Meeting Agenda

November 8, 2021 6:30 p.m.

The Friends of the Wescott Library is …dedicated to the assistance of the Wescott Branch of the Dakota County Library System in its mission to support lifelong learning for county residents of all ages.

Call to Order and Welcome





John Elliott

Secretary’s Report






Nancy Lamers
Treasurer’s Report






Julie Mulligan
Marketing Report






Karen Gauthier

Membership Report






Karen Gauthier
Committee Reports





Booksale






Kay Wernecke

Wescott Branch Report and Funding Requests 


Amanda Feist

Old Business









New Business


Adjourn

2020-2021 Board Meeting Dates Sept 13, 2021, Nov 8, 2021, 






Jan 10, 2022, Mar 14, 2022 






May 9, 2022 – Annual Meeting

